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The  
Upper Wabash River 

Phase 2  
watershed  

management plan    
is available at local 

Surveyor and SWCD 
offices, or can be 

viewed at the  
UWRBC website: 
http://uwrbc.org 
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Are you interested in cover 
crops?  Cost-share funds are 
still available this fall in the 
Upper Wabash River Water-
shed.  Please apply soon to 
take advantage of the final 

year for this 319 grant.  We 
would be happy to help fund 
your efforts with cover crops 
to both improve your soil 
health, and benefit water 
quality.  For more infor-
mation contact Tim Kroeker 
at 260-766-1104 or  
timkroeker7@gmail.com. 

Conservation Field Day ~ August 24, 2017  

The Upper Wabash River Basin 
Commission in cooperation with 
the Wells County Soil and Wa-
ter Conservation District are 
hosting a Conservation Field 
Day on August 24, 2017.  The 
event will run from 9:00AM till 
Noon, and the public is wel-
come.  Parking is available on-
site along Elm Grove Road 
(between St. Rd 124 & St. Rd 
201) near Bluffton, Indiana.   
 The program is varied 
and will be of interest to many.  

Doug Sundling, who was instrumental in the creation of this 150 acre preserve, 
will begin the program with a discussion of how this native habitat restoration 
came about and current efforts to maintain the property.  Betsy Yankowiak, Di-
rector of Preserves and Programs for the Little River Wetland Project will de-
scribe the native plants and address some of the issues with invasive species.  
She will also discuss the importance of pollinator species and the wildlife habi-
tat that this preserve provides.    
 Another feature present on-site is a two-stage ditch.  Two-stage ditches 
are drainage ways designed to better mimic a natural stream system.  The de-
sign incorporates a mini floodplain within the ditch, which makes the system 
more stable or less susceptible to erosion and bank failure.  Jarrod Hahn, Wells 
County Surveyor, will discuss the specifics of this ditch and the benefits that 
can occur with further implementation of these systems throughout the county.  
The last speaker will be Tom Crowe, owner of Crowe Forest Management, 
LLC.  He will discuss the 
native tree species that were 
planted within the preserve, 
and discuss the importance 
of timber stand management 
and improvement.   
 In addition, there will 
be information available 
from FSA, NRCS, UWRBC, 
and others  concerning cost-
share monies and programs 
available to help landowners 
and farmers implement con-
servation practices on their 
own property. 

This project has been funded 
wholly or in part by the US 
EPA (agreement number 
C9975482-14 to IDEM). 
   
The contents of this docu-
ment do not necessarily  
reflect the views and poli-
cies of the EPA, nor does 
mention of trade names or 
commercial products consti-
tute endorsement or recom-
mendation for use. 
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Mission Statement 

To provide regional  lead-
ership and promotion of 
flood prevention and con-
trol, soil and water con-
servation, and related 
resource management 
through a coordinated 
and comprehensive plan-
ning and implementing 
approach in which pro-
jects of the Commission 
will not adversely affect 
landowners within the 
watershed. 

Last Chance for Funding Through Current 319 Grant! 

The Upper Wabash River 
Basin Commission  

meets every 2 months at 
8:00 a.m. at the  
Wells Co.  

Government Annex 
223 W. Washington St., 

Bluffton, IN. 
 
 

  UWRBC 
MEETING SCHEDULE 

 
August 10, 2017 
October 12, 2017 
December 14, 2017 

 
The UWRBC  

Steering Committee  
meets every  2 months as 

needed at 
12 noon at the  

USDA Service Center,  
117 W. Harvest Rd.,  
Bluffton, IN. 

 
 

STEERING COMMITTEE  
TENTATIVE SCHEDULE 

 
September 26, 2017 
November 28, 2017 

 
The public is encouraged 
and welcome to attend. 

Make the Switch to No -till!  
 

 Converting to a no-till system has the potential to increase organic matter and 

protect your land from excessive soil erosion resulting in an overall improvement in 

your soil health.  This increase in organic matter results in several benefits for your soil 

including improved soil aggregation and overall structure, heightened biological activity, 

improved nutrient cycling, increased water holding capacity and infiltration, and de-

creased run-off and surface soil erosion. 
 Crops grown using no-till use water more efficiently and often have less in-

crop weed emergence which may result in less dependence on herbicides for weed 

control.  In addition, no-till systems require less time, labor, fuel, and machinery costs 

which translates to better whole farm profitability and sustainability; in short, bottom 

line profits are higher in no-till systems. 

     Cost-share funds are still 
available this summer and fall 
to implement best manage-
ment practices (BMPs) in the 
Eight Mile Creek, Wabash 
River, and Rock Creek sub-
watersheds. (See map at 
right.) 
     This cost-share program 
will provide up to 75% of the 
cost of implementing agricul-
tural BMPs.  Because this is 
the last year of the grant, pro-
jects must be complete by De-
cember 15th to receive fund-
ing. Time is short, so apply 
soon! 
 
To Apply - Contact the 
UWRBC Watershed Coordi-
nator, Tim Kroeker at 260-766
-1104 or stop by your local 
SWCD office.  Applications 
will be ranked depending on 
project priorities and site spe-
cific conditions.   

Eight Mile Creek, Wabash River and 
Rock Creek subwatersheds 

 The UWRBC 
The UWRBC includes the area in Adams, 
Jay, Wells and Huntington counties that is 
drained by the Wabash River.  The voting 
members are the County Commissioners, 
the County Surveyor, and the Soil and  
Water Conservation District Chair or their 
appointed representatives from the four 
counties. 

For more information contact: 
 

Timothy Kroeker 
UWRBC Watershed Coordinator 

 

Phone:  260/766-1104 

E-mail: 
timkroeker7@gmail.com 


